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Dear Noble: 
Grace and peace to you and 

yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

How amazing is He who 
created us. The days are filled 
with many opportunities to 
serve those around us in His 

Name. The Chaplain’s Chat is 
offered as a reminder that as 
Shrine/Masons we are obli-
gated to seek ways to alleviate 
the needs of others, especially 
those boys and girls with spe-
cial needs. As you read this 
tome, the holiday season is 
once again upon us. No matter 
what your faith experience 
may be, the joy of the holidays 
opens us to make the lights a 
little brighter and the smiles a 
little broader. 

This season is not just about 
gifts and giving, it is about the 
kindness of finding ways to 

help others. It is about seeing 
the good in the other guy. It is 
about knowing that our abili-
ties were given to us, not just to 
make our lives better, but to lift 
up those around us. 

If you can smile, smile more 
brightly; if you can give, give 
gladly. If you can care, care 
with great enthusiasm. 

May all the blessings of the 
holidays bring you joy and 
peace. 

Peace, 
Chaplain  

Hugh W. Bowland,  
Zenobia Shrine

for their service this year and 
their commitment to our tem-
ple.   

We have not totally recov-
ered from the effect of the 
virus, even if we held our 
Sportsmen’s event and a cir-
cus. Some of us are more cau-
tious than others and we need 
all our members to be healthy.  
Please help next year’s officers 
by participation in events and 
communicating what you want 
and where you feel we should 
be heading.  

Zenobia is looking for a 
person who is interested in 
being involved in the upkeep 
and scheduling of the building, 

also working on membership 
maintenance and event plan-
ning. Position involves finan-
cial responsibility and decision 
making. This person can feel 
personal achievement and 
meets great brothers. Apply to 
Potentate. 

Hope you can make the 
stated meeting on Thursday, 
December 9, as elections will 
be held at this meeting. Come 
out to elect our 2022 leaders. 
Please be sure your 2021 dues 
are paid. Please be safe and 
stay well. 

Yours in the Faith 
Dick Fries 
Recorder 

Shriners International 
mailed out dues notices 
through the United States 
Postal Service last month and 
sent out dues notices by email 
in October. If you have not re-
ceived a dues notice, please in-
form the office, 419-661-9200. 
2022 stickers were delayed by 
the printer and Tampa is now 
mailing out stickers to those 
who have paid their dues. We 
should have stickers at the of-
fice before the end of the year. 
Please remit your dues before 
January 1, 2022. 

Happy Holidays to all the 
Nobles of Zenobia and all No-
bles of Shriners International. 
We have come to the end of 
another year, and it is the time 
we elect or promote new lead-
ers. I want to thank the Divan 

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

MONTHLY 
STATED MEETING 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

Thursday, December 9 
Please check before attending 

419-661-9200  
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

ANNUAL ELECTION  
OF OFFICERS, TRUSTEES,  

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
(2021 Dues Card Required) 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  
ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  
Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com

Thank you all for an amazing year! As we wrap up our major 
activities for the year, I have to say it has been wonderful, ex-
hausting and worth it. I have become better friends with many of 
you, and learned more about what our members want from their 
Shrine. We have an inclusive, fun and innovative Shrine that cher-
ishes it’s history and welcomes new ideas and opportunities.  

A big thank you to Mike and Pam Ray, who headed up our 
Children’s Christmas Party. As always, they made it a great suc-
cess and our surprise Santa was a big hit. Thank you to all the 
units and clubs that contributed to make that happen.  

Our circus also finished up late last month and it was wonder-
ful to see all the smiling faces again. A big thank you to all the 
volunteers who filled the gaps and made this a success. Thank 
you to our Circus Director, Illustrious Denny Gable, and the com-
mittee that organizes all of this. We could not do it without all of 
you. Everyone from our Clowns to the Dramatic Cast made the 
event a success.  

Our Membership Director Steve Hessler, our amazing Dra-
matic Cast, my wonderful wife, Heather, and all of you who rec-
ommended the candidates who came to the fall ceremonial 
represented our Shrine well. I can’t thank enough of you for the 
programs, events and ritual you put on November 13, for the cer-
emonial. Pit Masters, thank you for lunch. Noble Hessler and 
Heather, thank you for contacting each candidate and getting 
them there. Dramatic Cast, the members of attending lodges were 
so impressed that there was no prompting and the program 
flowed. Dick Fries, thank you for setting up, organizing and help-
ing our candidates during the lunch and afterwards. Heather, 
thank you for contacting the candidates’ families, creating the 
passport and providing an outstanding ladies program. Nobles of 
the units and clubs who came out to help with candidate contact, 
thank you for being great ambassadors for our Shrine. Our Shrine 
Family is exactly that, a Family, and a place where we can gather 
to enjoy each other and our loved ones. 

Please come out to our stated annual meeting and vote for our 
upcoming Divan next year. Your Divan board is an outstanding 
group of hardworking Nobles who put their heart and sweat into 
making your Shrine great. Please support them in the upcoming 
year and help them in putting on great events and community out-
reach.  

I am looking forward to joining you in the chairs, enjoying a 
beverage while the Divan lead the meeting and heckling them like 
the rest of you. Thank you again for an amazing experience. I 
have loved this opportunity and look forward to the years ahead 
with all of you.  

 Isaac Demarest, Potentate

ZENOBIA ELECTION  
DECEMBER 9, 2021 

Shriners International Bylaws 
Election Regulations, §325.11 

§325.1 l(a) Electioneering. A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may 
print, publish and circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a resume con-
sisting of his educational background, his vocational history and his Masonic and Shrine 
record. Except as provided in the prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating or 
distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, tickets, email or other devices, by a unit, club, 
noble, or group of nobles, suggesting, recommending, opposing, or containing the names 
of proposed candidates for office in the temple is prohibited. 

§325.1 l(b) Expenditures Prohibited. The expenditure of money for gifts, favors or en-
tertainment on behalf of a candidate for elected office is prohibited. 

§325.1 l(c) Violation. For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend 
any offending noble, and he may declare the election of the officers void and order a new 
election. 

§325.1 l(d) Notice. At least one week prior to the annual meeting or any election, the 
temple Recorder shall mail to each member a notice thereof containing this section.



Greetings Nobles, 
Hard to believe that 2021 is 

coming to a close. What a great 
year it has been.  

First, I would like to thank Il-
lustrious Sir Issac Demarest and 
his Lady Heather for an out-
standing year. All of the great 
Temple activities and your lead-
ership throughout this year have 
kept Zenobia the fun light in 
Freemasonry in northwest Ohio. 
The Divan and Nobility thank 
you.  

Secondly, elections will be 

held on Thursday, December 9. 
Please come out and support 
your future elected officers. 
Also, please remember your 
dues card.  

As we end the year, a new 
one is soon to begin. If elected 
to serve as your Potentate, the 
year 2022 will be action 
packed. Many special events are 
in the works and many commit-
tees have been working dili-
gently to make these events 
extra special. Friday, January 7, 
2022, will be the open installa-
tion of officers for Zenobia 
Shrine. Installation will begin at 
7 p.m., with refreshments to fol-
low. Nobles, thank you for all 
your support and all you do for 
Zenobia.  

A special thank you goes out 
to our circus team. What a great 
time had by all at our make up 
circus in November. I am al-
ready excited for our next circus 
in March. 

My fellow Nobles, have a 
Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year!  

Until next time, keep a warm 
heart and big smile. 

Ty
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Units, Clubs and 
Affiliates take the 
opportunity to 
submit a picture 
of your meeting  
or event to be 
included in the 
Hadji. 

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban
The 2022 Zenobia Shrine Cir-

cus is scheduled and will happen 
during March 17-20. 

Yes! We are excited to be 
back on schedule with our out-
standing circus. The fall event 
was a good warm-up as we come 
out of the pandemic. This is an 
exciting time as each of us pre-
pares and supports our terrific 
circus. Place the date on your ac-

tivity calendar and plan to be 
even more involved in the next 
circus. 

Circus Program Ads: At this 
point we are securing ads for the 
circus program book. We are 
about two months behind in get-
ting this underway, due to the 
fall circus, but have plenty of 
time for getting it done. You 
have until February 1 to return 

all the completed forms. Just do 
not hesitate to get things under-
way. No submissions after this 
date will make it into the 2022 
book.  

Forms for ads are available at 
Zenobia or can be downloaded 
off the Zenobia Circus webpage. 
Get started now. 

COMING SOON: THE 2022 CIRCUS 

Merry Christmas, from the 
little red cars! 

The Lancers had a good year 
“getting rolling” again. It has 
been a pleasure being at parades 
again, holding some social events 
and gathering together at stated 
meetings. 2022 will bring more 
activities which involve the unit. 

We invite you to join us. 
Parading is always a good time, 
and riding in the red cars makes 
it even better. There are several 
ways you can assist this group. 
Could be working on vehicles, 
helping get to parades, prepping 
at a parade or just being a social 
member. We definitely would 
enjoy your involvement. Con-
sider giving us a good look. 

Enjoy this season of happi-
ness and giving. Remember 
loved ones and the reason we 
celebrate.

That afternoon it was Hal-
loween games! That evening it 
was a casserole pot luck, and 
those ladies sure know how to 
cook!  

Saturday was breakfast and 
lunch on your own. We traveled 
to Oak Harbor to join the Hill-
billies at the Apple Festival. 
After the parade, we took a little 
ride to Sandusky to enjoy a 
meal at Berardi’s Restaurant. 

Sunday was the end of the 
Zenobia Campers camp out sea-
son. We enjoyed sweets, coffee 
and leftovers before we packed 
up and headed for home. Thank 
you to everyone for a good 
camp out! 

For the colder months, we 
have camp ins, starting with our 
first held November 14. Lyle 
and Janet had reservations at the 
Oregon Inn, Oregon, Ohio. 

Enjoy the holidays, and 
KEEP THE CAMPFIRE 
BURNING! 

Rod

 

Lancers
Tis the season!! First, greet-

ings from all of the Campers! 
Then, are you looking forward 
to snow balls, rosy cheeks, ever-
green branches AND CHRIST-
MAS? That brings up visions of 
cookies, apple pie, presents and 
family get togethers! Yea, bring 
it on! 

Our last camp out of the 
2021 season was at Vacation-
land Travelers in Castalia, Ohio, 
on October 7 to 10. Our arrival 
dinner was provided by Chris 
and Jim. Jim fired up the grill 
and served up the burgers and 
dogs, along with tater salad and 
many other options to chow 
down on! 

Friday morning we headed to 
Bay View for breakfast at the 
Bay Bell Restaurant. Good eats! 

ZENOBIA CAMPERS
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Zenobia Shrine 2022 
Snowbird Luncheon 

for 
Zenobia Nobles, Ladies, Family and Friends 

Mon., February 28, 2022 
11:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

Dutch Treat 
Der Dutchman Restaurant 
3713 Bahia Vista Street 

Sarasota, FL 34232 
Please RSVP by February 22, 2022 

Ill. Sir Jeffrey Kuhn 
419-939-3791

Charlie Murphy, vice chairman of the board of governors at 
Shriners Hospitals for Children - Erie, presents two checks to 
Roger Neff, PP, chairman of the board of governers. The first 
check for $2,000 was presented on behalf of the Gibsonburg  
Volunteer Fire Department, to be applied to the wheelchair seating 
fund. The second check, for $1000 on behalf of the Zenobia Jeep-
sters, will be applied to Timmy’s Day Out.

Zenobia Shrine  
Christmas Party 

Hosted by Zenobia Legion of Honor 

Open to all Zenobia Members and Guests 
December 18 at Zenobia 

8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg 
5:30 p.m. – 11:00 p.m. 

Swiss Steak 
Boneless Chicken Breasts 

Grilled Red Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Dinner Salad 
Appetizers 

Entertainment 
Open Bar 

Price $40 per person  
or Table of 8 for $300 

Reservations: 
boydedurain@yahoo.com or 419‐957‐8404

MERRY CHRISTMAS! 
from all of the cuzzins of the 
grand and glorious Order of the 
Hillbilly Degree, Clan #75! (A 
little early, but we had to get it 
out there!) 

Are you gettin yer Christmas 
plans in order? It’s never to 
early to start! 

Our November meeting was 
held at Charlies Taverna, in 
Maumee, on November 5. 
Twenty-four of the cuzzins 
showed up in their finest Hill-
billy garb!  

After a dinner prayer, we all 
ordered our choices from the 

menu. After the meal, our 
meeting was opened in due 
form. The details for the Tem-
ple meeting, the ceremonial, 
circus and our “Decemberrr 
Git Together” were discussed. 
That’s a lot of topics, and took 
a while to get through all of 
them! But, we still had to in-
stall our officers! But, with no 
Divan representative present 
(past or present), the 2021 
Worshipful Master of Paragon 
Lodge, Worshipful Brother 
Tom Mohr, preformed that 
service for us. Thank you 
Cuzzin Tom! 

And YES, it is almost here!! 
The BIG event, the Decemberrrr 
Git Together! It will be down 
here at Possum Hollow (that’s 
the Temple) on Saturday, De-
cember 4! Y’all are welcome. 
No cost. Ham and smashed 

taters are furnished, just bring 
anything else y’all might want. 
(It’s kind of a modified pot 
luck!) We is serious. We want ta 
see yer smiling faces!! We is 
gona git started at one o’clock, 
so come on down!  

Along them same lines, we is 
gona have a Possum Queen 
 contest and we can use some  
candidates! We will also be wel-
coming new candidates into The 
Grand and Glorious Order of  
the Hillbilly Degree! So get 
your petition at hillbillyclan75 
.com and email me at oldguy 
rod@gmail.com!  

At this point, we do not know 
what weather Christmas will 
bring, so be careful out there 
and stay safe and healthy! 

Until next month, 
Honor the Cob! 

 Old Guy 

 

Hillbilly 
Notes

2021 Worshipful Master of Paragon Lodge, Tom Mohr, installing Rod, John and Jim as the 2022 of-
ficers of the Hillbilly Clan #75.

Shrine Fez Friday: Jeff Kuhn had the privilege of taking Zeno-
bia’s newest Mason Shriner, Noble Bill Brunn, to Shrine Interna-
tional Headquarters in Tampa, Florida—showing Bill that he 
became a member of the world’s greatest philanthropy and the 
Shriners Hospital for Children system.
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CIRCUS 2021

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
  

Having the Shrine Circus 
back in town was so much fun! 
It was a success when consid-
ering we provided the commu-
nity with an exciting family 
event and a resemblance of 
“normalcy” to everyday life. 
All this is contributed to our 
dedicated Nobles and their 
ladies, the Dendarah Lady 
Shriners, Rainbow girls, De-
Molay boys, our units and our 
many other volunteers. It was 
wonderful to see so many new 
faces helping at the circus. You 
are the best supporters anyone 
would need. Well done! 

We are all aware of the 
struggles and experiences in 

finally holding this circus. 
Having rescheduled this event 
three times, it is still consid-
ered the “2020 Circus” that 
was delayed when the state 
shut down the weekend prior 
to our performances. Consid-
ering all that each of us has 
gone through, it was a great 
event and we are now “back 
on track.” 

It is time to move on to our 
next event which is … THE 
CIRCUS. This is happening at 
our usual time of year, March! 
Pick up your past circus ads 
and make those contacts. 
Many of you have already 
begun doing this. For those 

new to this process, get a cou-
ple of ad forms and make 
those contacts. People are 
quite willing to support Zeno-
bia, but many need to be 
asked. You can do this and re-
ceive the immediate satisfac-
tion of your accomplishment. 
Give it a try! 
All those who helped during 
this circus or assisted prior, 

YOUR contribution is greatly 
appreciated. 

Thank you, thank you  
for all you do! 

During this month, safely 
enjoy your family and friends 
remembering why this season 
exists. 
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The Dramatic Cast was 
founded in 1953 when Ill. Sir 
Joe Arnold asked Noble Harry 
Nehring to start a ritualistic unit 
to do the first section of the cer-
emonial. Noble Nehring was a 
member of Barton Smith Lodge 
and a noted ritualist. Noble 
Nehring was able to assemble a 
group of skilled ritualists from 
Nobles who participated in de-
gree work in Blue Lodge and 
Scottish Rite. This was a big 
change for Zenobia, as the 
Divan did the first section prior 

to this change. 
Shortly after the unit was 

formed, costumes were pur-
chased. The cast has used these 
costumes from the 1950’s to the 
recent spring ceremonial in 
May of this year. To say these 
costumes had seen better days 
is an understatement. They 
were in poor shape when this 
writer joined the cast in the 
1980’s. One of our cast mem-
bers had a “wardrobe malfunc-
tion” and lost his costume pant 
as he was doing his part. The 
drycleaner the cast used de-
clined to clean them as he 
thought the costumes might fall 
apart. 

Ill. Sir Isaac Demarest and 
Zenobia’s Divan authorized the 
purchase of new costumes. Sev-

eral firms were contacted for 
quotes. New London Regalia 
Manufacturing Co. was chosen 
to provide the new costumes. 
The costumes are the property 
of Zenobia Shrine and will con-
tinue to be used for many years. 

The November 13 Ceremo-
nial went very well – everyone 
knew their part and the “new 
look” was great. Due to unfore-
seen circumstances (work and 
medical) several members of 
the cast were not able to partic-
ipate. Fortunately willing No-
bles stepped up to fill in: Steve 
Hessler, Membership Chair-
man; Ty Stout, Chief Rabban; 
Doug McGee, HPP, and Kevin 
Ridgeway, OG and Cast Divan 
Representative. Many thanks 
Nobles! 

Fraternally, 
Dan E. Slavin  
Unit Director 
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Sara’s Travels Invites you to join  
Chief Rabban Ty Stout  

and Lady Alisha  
on a Shrine Cruise up the eastern sea board. Aboard the 

Carnival Magic 
September 17-24, 2022 

                                                                                                                                                       

Cruise Rates based on 2 people per room.  
$500 deposit per room due at time of booking.  

Final payment is 90 days prior to sailing. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Canada & New England  
From New York, NY 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Interior rooms:    Starting at $514 per person  
Ocean View rooms:   Starting at $714 per person  

Balcony Rooms:   Starting at $909 per person  
                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Transportation to and from NYC cruise terminal on tour bus  
additional $220 per person 

                                                                                                                                                   

For more Information  
Contact: Sara Root- Sara’s Travels  
@419-307-7693 phone, text or 
sara@sarastravels.com 
sarastravels.com 

Join us as we ride the waves…

ZZENOBIA SHRINERS & 
VALLEY OF TOLEDO SCOTTISH RITE HOST:

MASONIC FRIENDSHIP NIGHT
WITH THE: 

TOLEDO 
WALLEYE

WHEN:

Saturday, Jan 15, 2022
6:15 -7:45 pm Dinner
7:15 pm Game Starts
WHERE:

The Huntington Center
Downtown Toledo – 3rd Floor
500 Jefferson Ave, Toledo 43613

Yes, sign me up!  I would like ____ tickets @ $42.00 each 
Yes, sign me up!  I would like ____ tickets @ $65.00 each  
Name: ________________________________________________________
Address: ______________________________________________________

City: ____________________  State: ____________  Zip: _________________
Phone: ________________________________________________________
Credit Card #_________________________________ 
Exp Date___________ 3 Digit Code______________

Call Zenobia Office @ 419.661.9200
or return to:

Zenobia Shriners 
8048 Broadstone Rd., 
Perrysburg, OH  43551

GAME & DINNER
$42

Dinner & Seats upstairs at the
CLUB LEVEL LOUNGE

Hamburgers, Hotdogs, and ALL the 
toppings! Soda & water.  

Closes at 7:45.

GAME, DINNER 
& DRINK

$65
Deluxe Open Bar from 6:30-9:30

Includes Domestic and Import Beer, 
Wine, Liquor, Pepsi and Water

FEATURING
Hometown Hero

Toledo Hat Tricks
Jersey Raffle

Zamboni Rides
Fanboni Rides

TICKET INFO

DEADLINE
Wed January 5 @ 4:00 PM

This event sells out every year!
RSVP early!

All Masonic 
Families and 

Friends  Welcome!

 

Dramatic 
Cast

This is being displayed in 
downtown Whitehouse. It’s 
been a few years and a few 
pounds ago. 

Greetings Nobles, 
Our unit is getting back to 

work after being dark in July 
and August. Noble Steve 
Hessler represented our unit 
while assisting with the lecture 
at Monticello Lodge #244, 
when they conferred the Fellow 
Craft Degree on a new candi-
date. At our September, Octo-
ber and November meetings, 
we worked on updating our unit 
by-laws. Our unit will help 
serve the meal at the New Mas-
ter’s dinner in December. 

At our annual meeting in 
October, the following Nobles 
were elected to serve as officers 
for the unit in the coming year: 

 

Zenobia 
Past  

Masters 

Director, Noble Nick Stroh; As-
sistant Director, Noble Kevin 
Ridgeway; President, Noble 
Tim Larimore; Vice President, 
Noble John McEntee; Secre-
tary, Noble Scott Garwood, and 
Treasurer, Noble Steve Grindle 

Our Director Nick Stroh’s 
phone number is 419-304-
0867. He is the person to con-
tact if your lodge needs help 
with degree work. 

Our next meeting will be 
held on Thursday, December 9, 
at 6 p.m., at Zenobia Shrine. 

We are looking for new 
members! Membership in the 
Past Master’s Unit is open to all 
Shriners who have served as 
Master of a symbolic lodge. 
Our mission is to assist our 
lodges with ritual excellence. 
Contact either Tim Larimore 
(419-303-3109) or Director 
Nick Stroh (419-304-0867) if 
you would like to join our unit!
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Holiday greetings from Ot-
tawa County Shrine Club. The 
Christmas party will be Thurs-
day, December 2, at the 1812 
Club, 2590 East Sand Road, 
Port Clinton. Order off menu 

and pay your bill. This is open 
to nobles, spouse, guest and 
widows. 

We will gather at 5 p.m. Send 
a head count to Lyle at 419-707-
1962, by Saturday, November 
27.  

Ottawa County will not meet 
in January and February.  

Prayers to the ill and all with 
health concerns. May God look 
upon you with blessings.     

Lyle

Lodge #237, at their recent in-
stallation. Congrats also to 
Zenobia Treasurer Dave Coy on 
being re-elected to the NRA Na-
tional Board. A big tip of the ol’ 
fez to all these hard workers.  

Boy, did you see the FREE 
advertising we got from the 
Blade in print, as well as on TV, 
for the Toledo Holiday Parade? 
The Shrine drummer’s fez in all 
the pictures had Zenobia written 
on it. Zenobia’s Ceremonial was 
the same day, however, the Jeep-
sters and the Patrol participated 
on the cold, windy day, attended 
by a lot of people. Even Santa’s 
nose, was red! 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

A Whale of A Club.

OCSC

On November 14, I sent out a 
reminder for our Christmas party 
on Sunday, December 5, at the 
Black Pearl Restaurant in 
Toledo, for 3 p.m. I added to my 
email that we had our first day of 
snow. UGH! Illustrious Sir Jeff 
Kuhn wrote back, “Greetings 
from Sunny Florida.” Thanks, 
Jeff. You should receive this 

Hadji by the end of November. 
If so, and you haven’t signed up 
for the Christmas party, you still 
have time. Call President Tom 
Binder at 419-297-4779. We 
have been there before and its a 
nice venue with good food. 

Thanks to those who helped 
out at the circus. Especially, Cir-
cus Director, Illustrious Sir Den-
nis Gable. Teri Fowler in the 
Shrine office, along with Noble 
Mike Lesko, also deserve recog-
nition. Speaking of recognition, 
Business Manager Dick Fries 
was recognized as outgoing 
long-time secretary of Rubicon 

#8

Greetings Pitmasters, 
WE DID IT! We made it 

through our first year as a unit of 
Zenobia. We had a blast this last 
year. A few times seemed a bit 
hectic, but we overcame and 
pulled off great events and all 
loved our food.  

As we begin the new year and 
we step back from the chaos. 
Our new slate of officers has 
some educational events planned 
to aide some of our novice pit-
masters. Please keep an eye open 
for these events in upcoming 
communications, so you can 
have a part and share your own 
tips and techniques.  

Our November chili party 
was a hit! However, the party fa-
vors stunk. We had a great time 
at our last meeting of 2021, and 
we look forward to seeing you 
on Monday, January 17, 2022.  

Have a Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New Year! 

 Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit-
wood burning. 

Ty

Pitmasters

Fremont 
Shrine Club

We wish you a Merry Christ-
mas and a season filled with 
much happiness. As a club, we 
will not be having a meeting this 
month. At the October meeting, 
it was decided to have our next 
meeting on Thursday, February 
17, 2022. 

Congratulations to our offi-
cers, President Steve Kelly and 
Secretary/Treasurer Ron Stout.  
Thank you for stepping up and 
filling the positions for another 
year. Members, we can use some 
help with positions, please give 
it consideration. 

Make plans to attend the 
stated meeting on Thursday, De-
cember 9. It is election night and 
our own Ty Stout is up for Poten-
tate. Ty has been an active part 
of the Divan and has a great year 
planned, but he needs to be 
elected. Be there and support the 
CR, so he put his plans into 
place. 

Remember, dues of $20 are 
now due. Send your payment to 
Ron Stout at any time before the 
new year. 

Again, have a very Merry 
Christmas!

UPCOMING KEY EVENTS

 

DECEMBER 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

   1 2 3 4 

DIVAN MEETING PATROL 
MARKSMEN

FINDLAY 
LANCERS 

11TH DISTRICT  
GM TABLE LODGE  

8:00 A.M.

ZENOBIA  
CHILDRENʼS 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
1:00 P.M.

SCOTTISH RITE 
HOLIDAY PARTY  
AL MAR LANES  

1:00 P.M.

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

HIGHLANDERS NEW YEARʼS EVE

NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

CHRISTMAS EVE CHRISTMAS DAY

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS TIFFIN HORNETS 
CIRCUS

CLOWNS  
MARKSMEN 

PILOTS 

WISEGUYS 

DRAMATIC CAST HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS 
FIRELANDS

EVZONES 
HIGHLIGHTED UNIT 
VALLEY OF TOLEDO 

BOARD MEETING 
4:00 P.M. 
BYBLOS

STATED MEETING 
WITH ANNUAL 

ELECTIONS 
7:30 P.M. 

PAST MASTERS

CAMPERS 
PAST MASTERʼS 
CONVOCATION 

V.O.T. CHRISTMAS

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31

NEW MASTERʼS 
NIGHT 6:30 P.M.

December 5 – Zenobia Children’s Christmas Party 
December 9 – Stated Meeting with Annual Elections 
December 25 – Merry Christmas! 
January 1 – Happy New Year! 

January 13 – Stated Meeting 
January 7 – Installation of Officers 
January 27 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird Drawing 
January 29 – Dendarah Ceremonial

Highlighted Unit: Evzones 
The Evzones are a long established marching unit featuring 
the uniforms of the Greek Royal Military Guard. While they 
march during the parade season, they enjoy great social com-
radery in the off season. Join us to learn more about this unit.

 

JANUARY 2022
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

      1 

NEW YEARʼS DAY

CAMPERS

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

HIGHLANDERS 

SPORTSMENʼS 
EARLY BIRD  

DRAWING 
NORTHWEST 

OTTAWA COUNTY 
TIFFIN

LEGION OF HONOR

TIFFIN HORNETS 
CIRCUS 

CLOWNS 
MARKSMEN 

PILOTS 

DENDARAH  
CEREMONIAL

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS EVZONES 
VALLEY OF TOLEDO 

BOARD MEETING 
4:00 P.M.

STATED MEETING 
7:30 P.M. 

PAST MASTERS

WISE GUYS

DRAMATIC CAST 
OFFICE CLOSED

FIRELANDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS

DIVAN MEETING 
WITH LADIES

PATROL 
MARKSMEN

INSTALLATION  
OF OFFICERS  

7 P.M.

NEW YEAR PARTY 
ROADRUNNERS 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31 

 

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI ADVERTISERS



Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
Christmas is approaching 

and so are the end of this 
year’s parades and ballooning. 
We have Christmas parades 
on the schedule, and what a 
joy it is to see all those happy 
faces surrounded by the holi-
day decorations. They smile 
for us as Clowns, but they 
smile even more for the joy of 
the holiday, Christmas, the 
blessing of Joy to the World 
given by our God, his Son, 
Jesus Christ.  

The Clowns give thanks 
this Christmas for being able 
to get back out and spread fun 

and foolishness, as well as our 
philanthropy of helping the 
children. A very Merry 
‘Clown’ Christmas to one and 
all.  

We are always looking for 
more members and help is  
always available to learn bal-
loon twisting, costuming and 
makeup.  

Nobles, join us anytime you 
are able, even if just for a visit. 
We meet on the third Thursday 
of each month at the Clown 
Building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m., and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All 
are welcome to attend. Please 
call a day or two ahead to let 
us know if you are coming, so 
we have enough food. Call Jim 
/ 419-894-6347 or Chuck / 
419-306-9559 with any in-
quiries.
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Care 
Concern 
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive  
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757 

Phone 419/878-4055  
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of 
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
Community, Inc.

2021 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                                                     Meets 
CAMPERS                                           Tom Mohr                                    419-836-6139                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
CORVAIRS                                          Dave Gunn                                  419-592-8384                     2nd Wednesday 
DIRECTORʼS STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Bob Barkhimer                            419-877-0653                     Every Tuesday 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     2nd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Steve Bond                                 419-304-5452                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        Eric Anderson                             419-460-5608                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           E. LeRoy Williams                       419-346-2189                     Meets - TBD 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          Tim Larimore                               419-303-3109                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-882-5657                     Every Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday  
                                                                                                                                                           of January/March/May/September/November 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           Jim Warren                               419-894-6347                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Ron Stout                                 419-332-9442                   Third Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-862-2844                   4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   Before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLYʼS CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, August and December. 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

CONTACT INFORMATION IS NEEDED, IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

 

 TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

Thank you to Tom Binder 
and Ken Janicki, for bringing 
the tykes and trailer to Zenobia, 
so we could participate in the 
Toledo Holiday Parade, on No-
vember 13. Bud Crary and Den-
nis Gable rode, while I followed 
in our unit Representative Chief 
Rabban Ty Stout’s truck. 
(Thanks, Ty). Despite it being 
cold and windy, there were a lot 
of people cheering us on. I had 
both windows down and almost 
lost my rings (wedding band 
and 33rd) waving, due to my 
fingers shrinking from the cold. 
We then returned to Zenobia for 
the Ceremonial, leaving one 
tryke on display. 

The Patrol donated $2,000  
to assist with purchase of x-ray 
equipment at our Chicago Hos-
pital. The check was given to 
Patrol member and Chicago 
Hospital board member, Keith 

Tuttle, P.P., to present at the 
next meeting.  

Patrol 2022 dues of $15 are 
due now.  

The Patrol Christmas party at 
Brandywine Country Club is 
scheduled for Saturday, Decem-
ber 4. You should be receiving 
this Hadji by the end of Novem-
ber, so we may be able to still 
get you in. Please call Bud 
Crary, Patrol secretary, at 419-
699-1797 for party as well as 
dues.  

Congrats to Dick Fries at 
Rubicon Lodge #237 installa-
tion, who was recognized as 
outgoing, long-time secretary. 
His father, John, also was a Past 
Master at Rubicon and member 
of the Patrol.  

Saw Lolita Harrington with 
her sewing machine on a recent 
Browning Masonic commer-
cial. 

Get well wishes to Larry 
Neuber, Mary Wymer and Roni 
Lawrence. Our deepest sympa-
thy to the families of Sandy 
McGaffey and Marilyn Han-
thorn. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

Patrol

 

CLOWNSFindlay 
Shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
Thanksgiving has passed and 

hopefully you were able to 
spend it with family and friends, 
giving thanks for this life we are 
able to live. We have the free-
dom and liberty that so many in 
this world can only dream of, 
and for this we are blessed.  

Coming this month is the date 
in which we give the greatest of 
thanks and in which we rejoice. 
The birth of our Blessed Re-
deemer, Jesus Christ, the Son of 
God. Remember all that has 
been given to us, remember as 
well all that you are able to do 
for those less fortunate, most im-
portantly, our kids. We are grate-
ful to God for his present to us, 
his Son. We, too, are grateful for 
being a part of a philanthropy 
that gives so much to children of 
the world. ‘Let the little children 
come to me, and do not hinder 
them, for the kingdom of God 
belongs to such as these’ and 
their care belongs to everyone.  

Merry Christmas to one and 
all.  

Findlay Shrine Club contin-
ues to meet on the first Saturday 
of each month at 10 a.m., after 
the Blue Lodge breakfast in the 
Findlay Masonic Complex, 303 
Osborn Avenue. Please call Jim 
/ 419-894-6347 or Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.


